November, 2023 MONTHLY NEWSLETTER Volume 1, Issue 4



Provo eSchool Phone: 801-374-4810;

Email: eschool@provo.edu

## This Month's Issue:

- Coursework or Login Questions??
- eSchool State Report Card
- Calendar Items

## **Coursework or Login Questions??**

If at any time you have questions about K12 coursework or if you have login issues, please contact eSchool by phone, email, or in person by coming to the eSchool office. We are here to help with your online class needs. Reminder, students should be working daily on their coursework and if you are going to be gone for an extended period of time on vacation or somewhere else, let us know so your student's courses will stay activated.

## eSchool State Report Card

The state of Utah has published the report cards for each district and school in the state. Provo eSchool has received their report card and the link to access the report card is:

https://reportcard.schools.utah.gov/School/OverAllPerformance?SchoolID=186139&DistrictID=1222&School Nbr=510&SchoolLevel=K8&IsSplitSchool=0&schoolyearendyear=2023

Overall, achievement levels are down, especially in Mathematics. There is high growth rates in English Language Arts, low growth rates in Mathematics, and no growth in 4<sup>th</sup>-8<sup>th</sup> grade Science. Of the lowest 25% of students in eSchool, 70% showed growth, which is good. Whereas our achievement is low overall, the need for more engagement between students and parents/guardians as learning coaches is seen. We encourage you to please be involved daily with your students in their online learning and hold them accountable for working and learning. Every student should be actively engaged with their learning on a daily basis and parents/guardians should be supporting their students daily in their school work. Thank you for supporting your students as you choose eSchool as their learning platform.

## **November Calendar Items:**

November 23-24: Thanksgiving Break